
 

Week One, Term Three, Tuesday, 12 July 2021 - Edition Three Hundred and Sixty-Five

 

 This term we have 

started under Level 2 

COVID safe restrictions. 

Some of the key factors 

under this are; 

¶ Students are face to face learning as usual 

¶ No non-essential visitors 

¶ Masks recommended indoors for all staff 

Further to the advice from NSW Health, parents 

and carers are reminded NOT to send children to 

school if they are unwell, even if they have the 

mildest flu-like symptoms. Schools will arrange 

for students who present as unwell or have even 

mild flu like symptoms, to be sent home. Students 

and staff with flu like symptoms will need to 

provide a copy of a negative COVID-19 test result 

before being permitted to return to school. When 

your child gets a negative COVID test result, a 

screen shot emailed to the school is needed 

before returning. 

At times, parents and carers will be required on 

our school site for specific purpose such as 

important meetings. In this case, parents and 

carers are required to check in using the QR 

codes and sign in via the office. You will be 

asked to show your green tick when entering the 

office area. While on site, please follow mask 

wearing requirements and check out using the 

Service NSW app when you leave. 

 

 

For safety reasons, we are required to limit non-

essential visitors to the school site, including 

parents. Parents waiting in the afternoon are 

again reminded to maintain social distancing 

when collecting your child/ren. At this stage, we 

will be exiting the school as we did last term.  

 

Mick McCann 

michael.mccann@det.nsw.edu.au  

Thought for the Week 

 
 

Awards 

No awards this week due to the staff development 

day.  

Attendance 

A major focus we will have at NEPS over the next 

4 years will be our attendance rate. The current 

daily attendance rate is 93% which is above the 

expected level but we only have 81% of our 

students attending school 90% of the time. This is 

the figure we need to lift.  

Hilltop  News 

mailto:michael.mccann@det.nsw.edu.au


We have adjusted some of our practices here at 

school and rolls are submitted by 9.00am each 

morning. This is why you may have started to 

receive an automatic SMS. If you receive this, 

please respond with the reason, even if you have 

come into the office when dropping off your child.  

We are asking for your help in getting your child to 

school each day and on time. Just 15 minutes 

missed each day adds up to over an hour of lost 

learning each week and up to 50 hours for the year.   

P&C Information 

Save the Date ï Tuesday 27 July for our next P&C 

meeting (TBC) 

If you need to contact the P&C, please use this 

email address pcneps@gmail.com and keep an 

eye out for updates on the P&C Facebook page 

https://www.facebook.com/nepschool/ 

Canteen Volunteer Sign Up 

Those parents who are wishing to help out in the 

canteen will need to use this link to do so. Thank 

you for the support and patience shown as we re-

establish this import part of the NEPS community. 

https://bit.ly/3xZbr09  

Sentral Parent Portal 
We are currently transitioning to the Sentral Parent 

portal for communications, reports, interviews time 

etc. As some will know, this is proving more difficult 

than first thought. Two major things we have 

discovered; 

1. We need a family email account to link the 

system. This needs to be one that you have 

access to on a regular basis.  

2. If you have children at high schools, and 

they use Sentral, you cannot use the same 

email address for access here at NEPS. 

This is a security feature of Sentral.  

You may have received an email asking to link into 

Sentral. If you have successfully created an 

account and have access, please delete these 

emails.  

All families with a registered email address have 

been sent the link to access the parentôs portal. 

Skoolbag will be turned off at the start of term 4. All 

notices will go out on Skoolbag and Sentral 

Parents portal this term.  

Uniform Update 

If you wish to purchase uniforms please pay online, 

fill in the order form and email it to the school.  I will 

send the order home with your child. Uniform shop 

days have changed to Tuesday mornings from 

8.15 to 10.45 instead of all day Mondays 

My last order of uniforms are currently in Sydney 

awaiting approval from customs. 

I am expecting them to arrive late this week or early 

next week. As we know Sydney is in lockdown so 

expect delays. If you have any questions you can 

contact me on 49292911. 

I would like to thank you for your patience during 

this time. 

Cheers 

Jenelle 

Creative Writing Club 

Creative Writing Club is continuing this term for 

anyone interested in joining. Classes will run 

Wednesday mornings from 7:45-8:45 in the library 

for students from years 2-6 and start Wednesday 

of week 2. The themes change each term so if you 

were already involved in the classes last term you 

can absolutely attend again and new students are 

warmly accepted. Flyer is attached and all booking 

go directly through Ed Wright at The Creative Word 

Shop. 

mailto:pcneps@gmail.com
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NADIOC at NEPS 2021 

On Thursday 24th June we were very fortunate to end Term Two with a day of wonderful experiences for 

NADIOC celebrations. The amazing team from óSpeaking in Colourô ran a day of events including art, dance, 

weaving and artefacts. The students and staff had a great time learning about the Aboriginal and Torres 

Strait Islander culture and history. The students were inquisitive, open and focused throughout the lessons. 

At the end of the day we concluded with an assembly. 5/6P were the class chosen to demonstrate the dance 

they had learnt from Berthalia Reuben, a Torres Strait Islander, who shared his communityôs knowledge 

through song and dance. The presenters were equally impressed with Newcastle East Public School, stating 

that it was one of the óbest schoolsô they had ever been to. They were impressed by the studentsô great 

behaviour, genuine interest and higher-order questioning skills as well as the staffôs openness and 

commitment to the students and education. A special mention to Tracy from OOSH, who provided lunch for 

our guests; they were very grateful. Donôt forget we are in the process of designing new sport shirts for our 

school with an Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander focus, so if you have any designs please return them to 

Yasmin McNamee as soon as possible. 

  

 



 

 

  

TERM 3 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Wk1 

12.7.2021 ï 
16.07.2021 

Staff Development 
Day ï No Students 

    

Wk2 

19.07.2021 ï 
23.07.2021 

     

Wk3 

26.07.2021 ï 
30.07.021 

 
P&C / SC Meetings 
ï 5.30pm Library 

   

Wk4 

02.08.0212 ï 
06.08.2021 

 
Basketball Gala 

Day (TBC) 
  

Zone Athletics 
Carnival (TBC) 

Wk5 

09.07.2021 ï 
13.08.2021 

ICAS Writing ICAS Digital Tech    

Wk6 

16.08.2021 ï 
20.08.2021 

ICAS English 
Yr6 Taser lessons 

NHS (TBC) 
Science Open Day 

Sticky beak 
Tours No1 

(TBC) 

St 3 Touch Day 
(TBC) 

Wk7 

23.08.2021 ï 
27.08.2021 

   
Sticky Beak Tour 

No2 (TBC) 
 

Wk8 

30.08.2021 ï 
03.09.2021 

ICAS Math 
P&C / SC meeting ï 

Library ï 5.30pm 
 

Sticky Beak Tour 
No3 (TBC) 

 

Wk9 

06.09.2021 ï 
10.09.2021 

NHS Yr6 Day (TBC) 
St2 Sydney trip 

(TBC) 
 

Sticky Beak Tour 
No 4(TBC) 

 

Wk10 

13.09.2021 ï 
17.09.2021 

     



  



 

Dear parents, guardians and carers 

Re: Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD) 

Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School 

Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify information already 

available in the school about supports provided to students with disability. These relate to legislative 

requirements under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for Education 2005, 

in line with the NCCD guidelines (2019).  

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes: 

¶ year of schooling 

¶ category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional 

¶ level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice, 

supplementary, substantial or extensive. 

This information assists schools to: 

¶ formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools  

¶ consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools 

¶ develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve 

educational outcomes for students with disability. 

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more broadly for 

the support of students with disability. 

The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any testing process. 

The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no individual student will be 

able to be identified ï the privacy and confidentiality of all students is ensured. All information is protected by 

privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and disclosure of personal information. To find out more 

about these matters, please refer to the Australian Governmentôs Privacy Policy 

(https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy). 

Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au). 

If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.  

Kind regards 

Principal 
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